
 

 

24th June 2024 

 

Dear parents & carers 

 

Information regarding the Year 6 Fanwood Residential 

 

Wednesday 17th July – Friday 19th July 2024 

 

Transport: Please ensure that your child arrives at school on time - we will be 

setting off by coach at approximately 09:15. Please use the front entrance and 

escort children and luggage to the Year 6 classroom. Children do not need to 

wear school uniform and should arrive in clothing suitable for outdoor activities 

(please see kit list herewith).  

 

*Children will need to bring a packed lunch on Wednesday. Please inform us 

if you would like a school packed lunch* 

 

Accommodation: Children will be allocated a bedroom before arrival. Toilets are 

adjacent to bedrooms and there are a number of bathrooms on site, including an 

accessible shower/WC. Friendship groups will be taken into consideration when 

allocating bedrooms. 

 

Valuables: Children should not bring mobile phones, i-pads, tablets, smart 

watches, music players or any electronic devices. School will not accept 

responsibility for lost or damaged equipment. Children are encouraged to bring a 

book, magazine or puzzle/colouring book. 

 

Medication: If your child has any medical needs please indicate this clearly on 

the form that has been provided. Russell Hall staff will only be able to 

administer medication (including travel sickness tablets) if the appropriate 

consent form has been completed – please collect these from the school office. 

 

Behaviour: Children will be made aware of expectations regarding behavior prior 

to the residential. Whilst we want your child to have fun, we cannot allow any 

dangerous or unsafe behavior. Some of the planned activities involve using 

equipment that must be handled sensibly. If your child is deemed to display 

unsafe or challenging behavior you will be asked to collect your child and they 

will not be able to take part in the remainder of the trip. 

 

Children can be collected from school at the usual time. If we are going to be 

late due to transport issues you will be notified by the school office via text.  

 

Thank you for your continued support and co-operation. 

 

Mr Lugg  



 

 

 

Equipment List 

 

We suggest that your child brings the following items: 

 

• A large towel 

• Toilet bag containing: Toothbrush, toothpaste, soap, hairbrush, etc 

• Pyjamas/nightwear  

• Socks and underwear 

• Fleece, sweatshirt or jumper 

• Shorts, t-shirts, sunhat 

• Sun cream 

• Trousers/tracksuit bottoms/joggers 

• Waterproof jacket or coat 

• Change of clothes for indoor activities 

• Appropriate footwear for outdoor activities 

 

• Water bottle 

• Packed lunch (for Wednesday) 

• Sweets and treats (at your discretion)  

 

• 1 x pair of indoor shoes or slippers 

• 1 x large plastic bag for dirty clothes 

• Sleeping bag or quilt, bed sheet and pillow 

• Any medication (including a completed medical consent form) 

 

All the above items should be packed into a small travel bag. 

 

We strongly advise you NOT to bring any of the following. 

 

• Valuables, watches, jewellery 

• Money – there is no shop and all food is provided 

• Hairdryers - these are provided in all rooms 

• Mobile phones, i-pads, smart watches, electronic devices 

 

 
 


